
The NewHoRRIzon project published its 
first policy brief in May 2018. 
 
The policy brief aims at offering 
evidence based policy 
recommendations – informed by the 
first inputs of NewHoRRIzon research 
efforts across 19 Social Labs – to policy 
makers, journalists and interested 
researchers and innovators on the state 
of play of Responsible Research and 
Innovation (RRI) in Horizon 2020 
(H2020) and proposing immediate 
actions to consider for mainstreaming 
RRI in the next framework program, 
FP9 Horizon Europe (HE). 
 
Our recommendations include: 
 focus on excellence 
 capacity building and training of 

program officers, evaluators, 
researchers, innovators and other 
stakeholders 

 further investments in methods of 
monitoring and evaluating RRI 
implementation 
 

https://newhorrizon.eu/policy-brief-1/  
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